
Canyon Crest School Community Council 
October 22, 2015 

 
Present:  Dr. Darren Johnson, Megan Westbrook, Erica Mildenhall, Marci LeMonnier, 
Alison Parker, Amy Grunander, Justine Dorton, Adele Youd, Stephenie Larsen 
 
Minutes:  Minutes of the November 14, 2014 meeting were read.  Marci LeMonnier 
motioned that we approve the minutes.  Amy Grunander seconded the motion.  The vote 
was unanimous in the affirmative 
 
Business: 

1. PTA Voting Member—Justine Dorton spoke with Paula Plant about the PTA 
President being a voting member of the community council every year.  Paula 
gave the go ahead for Amy Grunander, PTA President 2015, to be member this 
year, but in the future the PTA president would have to be elected like everyone 
else for a 2-year term.  In the future, the council will maintain  6 parents/4 faculty 
voting membership.  The meetings, as always, are open to any adult. 

2. DVD—The council watched the DVD Earning for Education.  The video 
outlines the School Trust Lands initiative. 

3. Meeting Schedule—On the school website, it states that the meetings will be 
held on the second Wednesday and list the dates.  The dates are correct, but the 
dates are the second Tuesday.  We will ask Tiffany McCloud, the school 
secretary to change the information.   

4. Meeting Agendas—Justine Dorton asked the council to brainstorm some ideasto 
be discussed at future meetings and prioritize them.  Marci suggested that we 
spend some quality time reviewing the testing data.  Also, Edgemont Elementary 
is implementing a program where they use Americore.  Edgemont also is using 
Star Reader.  This program has pluses and minuses.  Darren knows more about it.  
Centennial Middle School is using a program that helps students make great 
gains in reading.  The council would like to discuss the duties of the computer 
technician.  They would like a job description detailing what our computer 
technician does.  Adele is in charge of doing this.  The question was raised as to 
whether Canyon Crest could get help from UVU with technology interns?  Could 
they adopt us?  Also, are we adopted by Ancestry?  Another suggestion was a 
district wide PLC.  Another question was, are we challenging students as much 
as we a remediating them?  This is an issue the council need to look at.   

5. House Bill 213—Darren will write a newsletter to be sent home to parents 
outlining the things that Canyon Crest does to promote Internet Safety and to 
suggest ways that parents can do the same.   

 
Marci Lemonnier moved that the meeting be dismissed.  Alison Parker seconded the 
motion.  The vote was unanimous in the affirmative.  Next meeting November 11, 2015.                 


